
To the Chair of the Tasmanian Energy Security Taskforce, 
 
Dear Sir, Thank you for accepting my submission, I note that in your introduction, dot point three, 
that you mention Biomass as a topic for opportunity towards development of renewable energy but 
however it does not rate a mention in section 6 on Renewable Energy and Emerging Technology. 
However Question 13 does allow for discussion. Biomass is not an emerging technology in the Global 
sense and is practiced worldwide but it should be embraced in Tasmania for a number of reasons. 
The utilisation of biomass for generating not only heat production but also electricity thru waste 
wood products whether it be from forestry operations, sawmill waste, secondary processing, 
mechanical fuel reduction, wood fibre packaging, agricultural waste, green waste from municipal 
tips ect., would allow for a greater diversity in Tasmania’s energy use. It ticks boxes such as emission 
reduction through pellet fire use, less pressure on forest’s for firewood. If current Governments 
could see their way to allowing for biomass for electricity generation to be part of the RET this could 
help Hydro Tasmania in marketing clean energy to mainland Australia. I believe that there is a great 
opportunity for job creation and wealth generation for Tasmanians if we get serious about biomass 
and would very much like to see the Task Force implement a subcommittee to begin greater industry 
and community dialogue. 
 
Cr Pav Ruzicka 
 


